
NOTES AND OBSERVATIONS 

MORE ON SWIMMING HERONS 

In Kingbird Vol50 (1) : 17, I posed the question "Have You Ever Seen 
a Heron Swim??", and described an encounter with a swimming Yellow- 
crowned Night-Heron. 

I have since heard from three readers. Norman Stotz advises that some 
years ago on a trip to the Everglades, he observed several Black-crowned Night- 
Herons engaged in swimming activity. 

Bob McKinney says, "I have seen it happen a few times. I believe the 
most notable was perhaps some 20 years ago when a group of Great Blue Herons 
and Black-crowned Night-Herons would fly from perches in a wooded area 
along the Lake Ontario shore just west of Braddock Bay and land in the lake 
perhaps a quarter mile from shore where they would catch fish. They then would 
return to their perches on shore to consume their catch. This went on for over half 
an hour. It may have ended when the fish they were catching had dispersed." 

Mike Peterson refers me to Kingbird Vol45(4):315 where I find, "A 
young Great Blue Heron swimming in deep waters off Island 'D' 14 Jul was 
able to lift off the water, when forced to land on the lake again by dive-bombing 
Herring Gull, the heron swam in and sedately walked ashore." Mike advises that 
at the time they referred to this individual as the 'Great Champlainian Grebe'! 

It is amazing what a welter of behavior items not found in the standard 
literature, is contained in the experience of active birders. Why not share them 
with us? That's what this "Notes and Observations" section is for. 

CASSIN'S SPARROW AT JONES BEACH STATE PARK, 
NASSAU COUNTY 

A mystery sparrow was seen late in the day 6 Oct 2000 by Tom Burke 
and Gail Benson at the western end of Parking Lot Six, Jones Beach State Park, 
Nassau County. Burke could only tentatively narrow the identification down to 
the genus Airnophila that evening, but after researching the field marks on the 
bird observed, returned the next morning, relocated the individual and identified 
it as a Cassin's Sparrow, a species whose normal range in the United States is 
Arizona, Texas and New Mexico. The birding community was immediately alert- 
ed and over the next few days , dozens of birders came to share the sighting and 
most were successful. The sparrow was last seen on 11 Oct. 

If accepted by NYSARC, this will bring the official NYS checklist to 
457 species. 

Interestingly, species number 455, Black-tailed Gull, was discovered about 300 
feet due east in the same parking lot. 

A full account will appear in Vol 51(1), specifically the next Kingbird. 
The Editor 
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